
APPROVED 
9/5/14 
 

Lyme Cemetery Trustees Meeting Minutes 
 

Present:  Lara Dwyer, Laurel Ross, Michael Hinsley 
 
Minutes from meeting on 7/11/14 were approved. 
 
Michael will call Jim Amber today to set date for installation of gate in the Memorial 
Garden at Highland Cemetery.  He expects for this to happen within the week.  He will 
also contact Jim Henderson to assess multiple concerning trees in all the cemeteries. 
 
Laurel will has been in contact with Jonathan Apell, and will confirm dates of his 
upcoming visit for headstone restoration. 
 
Cemetery trustees will meet with the selectman on September 25th to discuss 2015 
budget due by October 6th.   
 
Michael continues to be in contact with Sexton Bill and continues to try and more 
accurately define exact job description.  Idea of Bill keeping a log of tasks completed in 
2015 was proposed and Michael will discuss this with him. 
 
Lara, Laurel and Michael spent the day on July 31st starting a gravestone cleaning 
project in the Highland cemetery.  This will be an ongoing process. 
 
The idea of continuing some previously started stonewall work in the Beale Cemetery 
was proposed, Michael will be in touch with Chase Kling. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Lara Dwyer 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 


